Ministry of Agriculture, Food and Rural Affairs

Office of the Minister

77 Grenville Street, 11th Floor Toronto, Ontario M7A 1B3 Tel: 416-326-3074 www.ontario.ca/OMAFRA Ministère de l'Agriculture, de l'Alimentation et des Affaires rurales

Bureau du ministre

77, rue Grenville, 11° étage Toronto (Ontario) M7A 1B3 Tél.: 416 326-3074 www.ontario.ca/MAAARO



OCT 0 5 2018

Stewart Halliday Warden County of Grey warden@grey.ca

Dear Warden Halliday:

Thank you and your delegation for meeting with me during the Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO) conference. I appreciated the discussion and look forward to working together to address the concerns that were raised by municipalities.

I understand your position regarding increased farm property values and property tax rates, and their impact on municipal revenue. I welcome any feedback that would address your concerns.

My colleague, the Honourable Victor Fedeli, Minister of Finance, has overall responsibility for provincial property taxation matters and the Farm Tax Program. I will pass your concerns on to him.

I look forward to continuing to work with you to strengthen our communities and make things better for the people of Ontario.

Please accept my thanks and best wishes.

Sincerely,

Ernie Hardeman

Minister of Agriculture, Food and Rural Affairs

c: The Honourable Victor Fedeli

Minister of Finance

